Responding to Geoffrey Chandler – Amnesty International
Amnesty International sent this statement in response to:

· “Comment on the joint NGO statement on a follow-on mandate for Professor Ruggie”, Sir Geoffrey Chandler, Founder-Chair 1991-2001, Amnesty International UK Business Group, 28 May 2008

2 June 2008

Amnesty International would like to correct some erroneous statements made by Sir Geoffrey Chandler in his recently published Comment on a Joint NGO statement on the UN Special Representative of the Secretary-General on Human Rights and Transnational Corporations and other Business Enterprises (SRSG). 

Amnesty has welcomed the work of the SRSG and engaged regularly with the mandate, attending and speaking at consultations and providing other input to the SRSG’s team. We have also, on occasion, expressed disagreement in respect of some aspects of the work and made recommendations to the SRSG to examine or develop certain issues. We do not believe that such engagement can or should be characterized as destructive to the mandate of the SRSG. 

The Joint Statement to which Geoffrey Chandler refers recommended that the SRSG look in depth at specific cases and situations where companies have been involved in human rights abuses. We believe that the examination of specific cases and situations would inform and strengthen the work of the mandate and is not - as Sir Geoffrey suggests - an attempt to divert or frustrate the mandate. We have been clear about the need to build on the policy framework that Professor Ruggie has proposed in his latest report. Indeed the Joint Statement was explicit on that point, and Professor Ruggie publicly welcomed the NGO Statement as constructive at an open meeting in Geneva on 21 May. 

We have long held the view that failure to look in depth at cases or situations is a weakness in the mandate. This is a view shared by Human Rights Watch, the International Commission of Jurists, Oxfam and ActionAid, amongst others. 

Finally, the suggestion that NGOs are focused exclusively on securing binding Global Standards is inaccurate. NGOs, including AI, do of course want such standards (and Sir Geoffrey himself has been a strong advocate of international standards) - but no NGO that we are aware of would work only on a long-term objective and disregard the many things that can be done in the here and now. It is not either/or - we must do what can be done now and look to where we need to be in the future in terms of protecting human rights.

